
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Section 247 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 
 

PUBLIC INQUIRY NOTICE 
 

QUEEN’S GROVE: PART OF FOOTWAY AT THE SIDE OF 73-75 AVENUE ROAD 
 
NOTICE is hereby given that a Public Local Inquiry will be held by an Inspector 
appointed for the purpose by the London Borough of Camden into the proposal to 
make an Order under Section 247 of the above Act to authorise the stopping up of part 
of footway at the side of 73-75 Avenue Road London NW8 (on Queen’s Grove) in the 
London Borough of Camden in order to enable development to be carried out as 
permitted by the London Borough of Camden on 3 March 2021 under reference 
2020/3796/P. 
  
THE INQUIRY will be held at:  
Swiss Cottage Central Library, 88 Avenue Road, London NW3 3HA  
commencing at 10:00am on 19 November 2024. 
 
Members of the public may attend the inquiry and, at the discretion of the Inspector, 
express their views.  
 
If you or anyone you know who wants to go to the inquiry has a disability and is 
concerned about facilities at the Inquiry venue, you should contact the Council to confirm 
that suitable provisions are in place.  
 
Documents relating to the Inquiry can be viewed on:   
www.camden.gov.uk/permanent-road-closure#ociqszxo. 
 
If you require further information, please contact the Council at 
stoppingup@camden.gov.uk  
or contact Elliott Della, Senior Project Engineer, on 020 7974 5138.  
 
 
Richard Bradbury  
Director of Environment & Sustainability 
 
On behalf of the London Borough of Camden  
 

Reference: ES/I&M/ED/1/22/S247 
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